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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

JUNE 26, 2019

HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGEW

RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGINEER @

SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2019-20 PAVEMENT

REHABILITATION (SLURRY SEAL) PROJECT; NIB 19-01

On May 22, 2019, the City Council authorized staff to seek bids for the Fiscal Year
2019-20 Pavement Rehabilitation (Slurry Seal) Project; NIB 19-01. The scope of work
consists of resurfacing residential streets with Type Il rubberized asphalt concrete slurry
seal, removing and replacing damaged asphalt in localized areas, and re-striping as-
needed.

The proposed street sections include:

Argos Street

Bee Court

Chelsea Court

Conejo View Drive

Dovetail Drive

Eagleton Street

Freshwater Drive

Hackers Lane

Hollow Oak Drive

Indian Ridge Drive

Kimberly Drive

Lake Lindero Drive (between Thousand Oaks Blvd. and Reyes Adobe Rd.)
Lake Nadine Drive

Ridgeway Drive

Saddlebrook Drive

Sandtrap Drive

Shady Creek Drive

Stonecrest Drive (between Reyes Adobe Rd. and Rainbow View Dr.)
Wheelhouse Lane

Woodcreek Drive



On June 13, 2019, the City of Agoura Hills received four (4) electronic bids for the
project. The bid results were as follows:

Pavement Coatings Co. $335,828.00
All American Asphalt $360,832.02
American Asphalt South, Inc. $363,317.00
Roy Allan Slurry Seal, Inc. $430,389.24

Staff reviewed the bid submittal of the apparent low bidder, Pavement Coatings Co.,
and deemed their bid responsive and acceptable. In 2017, Pavement Coatings Co.
worked as a sub-contractor on the City’s pavement resurfacing project and completed
their portion of work with favorable results.

The proposed Fiscal Year 2019-20 project budget includes $345,555 of Road Rehab
Funds (SB1), pending the adoption of the Fiscal Year 2019-20 Budget by the City
Council. Staff expects construction to commence in July, taking approximately forty-five
(45) days to complete, with no work to be done on holidays.

RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council award the Fiscal Year 2019-20
Pavement Rehabilitation (Slurry Seal) Project; NIB 19-01, to Pavement Coatings Co. in
the amount of $335,828.



